
 

 
 
 
 
October 23, 2018 
 
 
Esther Biswas-Fiss, PhD 
Department of Medical and Molecular Sciences 
305 Willard Hall Education Bldg. 
Newark, DE 19716 
  
 
Dear Esther, 
 
Please consider this a letter of enthusiastic support for the two proposals creating professions-based 
Master’s programs in Medical Laboratory Science, and Applied Molecular Biology and Biotechnology.    
 
These creative new degrees will offer students advanced training to better prepare them for jobs in the 
medical laboratory science and biotechnology fields. They will also help to alleviate workforce shortages in 
these sectors.  
 
The College of Health Sciences will be pleased to provide the resources necessary to support these programs. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Kathleen S. Matt, PhD 
Dean, College of Health Sciences 
Professor, Department of Kinesiology & Applied Physiology 
ksmatt@udel.edu 
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E. Fidelma Boyd, Ph.D. 
Professor and Interim Chair 
Department of Biological Sciences 
118C Wolf Hall 
Telephone (302) 831-4296 
E-mail: fboyd@udel.edu 

 
TO: Faculty Senate Academic Affairs Committee 

FROM: Professor E. Fidelma Boyd, Interim Chair 

RE: Medical and Molecular Sciences, Letter of Support 

 
October 29, 2018 

 
 
Dear Faculty Senate Academic Affairs Committee, 
 
The department is happy to support the two new Masters programs in Clinical 
Laboratory Science and in Applied Molecular Biology and Biotechnology  for the College of 
Health Sciences.  
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
E. Fidelma Boyd 
Professor and Interim Chair 
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